

PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor

SHEILA Y. OLIVER Lt. Governor

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION PO Box 500 Trenton, NJ 08625-0500

ANGELICA ALLEN-MCMILLAN, Ed.D. *Acting Commissioner* 

July 28, 2022

Ms. Chrissy Skurbe, Board President Monroe Township Board of Education 423 Buckelew Avenue Monroe, New Jersey 08831

Dear Ms. Skurbe:

SUBJECT: Appending Certain Letters to Personal Name

OFAC Case #INV-02-22

The Department of Education, Office of Fiscal Accountability and Compliance has received and reviewed the corrective action plan (CAP) prepared and submitted by the school district in response to the Report of Examination dated May 23, 2022. The CAP is considered complete and acceptable; therefore, the examination file is closed.

Should you have any questions or need clarification as to the representations made in this letter, please contact Thomas C. Martin, Manager, Investigation Unit, at (609) 376 - 3606.

Sincerely,

Jamar E. Purnsley, Director

Dr. Jamas & Pursly

Office of Fiscal Accountability and Compliance

JEP\O:\investigation\tmartin\monroe\cap\cap closeout.docx

c: Kyle Anderson

Michael Yaple

Chari Chanley

Vito Gagliardi

Marie-Laurence Fabian